
 

  

 

   

 

                   

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 
 

 

 

 

 

 
 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 
 

 
Anniversaries 
Tom & Margaret Hurley, Ballyheada. 

Barry O’Brien, Raheen. 

Ray O’Brien, Lios Cross. 

Tony Cullinane, Ballynoe. 

Jerry Forde, Ballyhooleen. 

Erin & Olivia, Hansberry. 

Kate Scott, Ballygarvan. 

Daniel Madden, Gortnaclough. 

Tadhg Barry Murphy, Goggins Hill. 

Joe & Nora Lynch, Ballinphellic North. 

             Notices for inclusion should be received not later than 2.00pm on Wednesday         

                          by Mary O’Halloran (4885062,4885257)  

                            PAN Centre/Parish Office (phone/fax 4885062) 

                  ballinhassigparish@gmail.com  www.ballinhassigparish.com 

       Parish Priest:- Fr. Christy Fitzgerald  Telephone: 4885104 or 087/9439666 

       Deacon:-         Rev. John Guirey  Telephone 087/1266257 

                      2022 Ballinhassig Parish Newsletter 

MASS TIMES Next Week  

Monday 20th:- 

           Ballygarvan    10.00am  

    

Tuesday 21st:-  

           Goggins Hill    11.30am  

      Graduation Mass 6th Class 

Thursday 23rd:-   

         Goggins Hill      11.30am 

              Retirement Mass  

 

Saturday 25th:- 

 Ballyheada      7.00pm 

 

Sunday 26th:- 

 Ballygarvan    10.00am 

 Goggins Hill   11.30am 

Readings  June 26th 
  1 Kg 19:16, 19-21. 

  Ps 15:1-2, 5, 7-11, R/ cf. v 5. 

  Gal 5:1, 13-18.  

  Lk 9: 51-62. 

Fathers Day 
We wish all Fathers a Happy Fathers Day 
on Sunday June 19th.  We also remember 

all those gone to their heavenly home. 

Missionary Sisters 

Thank You 

Sr. Mary Usifoh of the Missionary  

Sisters of Our Lady of Apostles 

from Ardfoyle, sincerely thank 

all those who contributed so gen-

erously to their collection last 

weekend June 11th/12th in sup-

port of their Mission. 

 

A total of 703.50Euro was collected.  

Newsletter on Holidays 
June 19th is the final Newsletter until 

September.  Continue to submit your 

anniversaries and book masses.  

 
Station Envelopes Spring  

Thanks to all those who have already  

returned their Spring 2022 Station dues.  

If you have not already received your 

Spring 2022 Station envelope you will do 

so in the next week.  

 

If you would like to host the Station for 

Autumn 2022 in your home please  

contact Mary at the PAN Centre/Parish 

Office on 021/4885062. 
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This, the final newsletter until September, contains the publication of the  

Parish Accounts for 2021.  

People’s generosity is astounding.  As a parish we are always humbled by the 

generosity of our people.  This weekend, as is traditional in this parish, the  

annual accounts for the previous year are published.   Again, people have been 

constant in their financial support of our parish.  

 

Overall the parish’s income in 2021 was sustained.  That’s remarkable again when you 

consider we were closed for public Masses due to Covid 19 for many months at a time, 

with many people not being able to work as normal.   Once again we would like to take 

this opportunity to thank our parishioners and pay tribute to your continued support and 

generosity towards your parish. 

As we look ahead, things are positive.  The large numbers who use their weekly parish 

envelope and those who have signed up for the Tax Back Scheme, are maintaining our 

financial security along with the many people who have signed up for monthly standing 

orders and direct debits. 

 

The Parish Debt continues to fall and with your ongoing support we can now envisage   

the elimination of the parish debt in the next 2 to 3years.   

The annual cost of servicing the loan is in the order of €21,000.  

 

Like all parishes in the diocese, we now have a ‘Donate button’ on the parish website, to 

facilitate people who would like to contribute in this way. 

As always, your privacy is very important to us.  We assure you that your details are held 

in the strictest of confidence and are not available to anyone else.  

 

The Parish Finance Committee:  
Patsy Galvin, (Chairperson); Eileen Donohue, (Treasurer); John McCann, (Secretary);  
Fr. Christy Fitzgerald P.P.; Denis Keohane & Mary O’Halloran. 

   

Thank You For Your Continued Generosity 

Finance Committee  

writes…….. 

http://www.sharefaith.com/image/black-and-white-church-on-a-hill.html
http://www.sharefaith.com/image/black-and-white-church-on-a-hill.html
http://www.sharefaith.com/image/black-and-white-church-on-a-hill.html


 

 

 

 

  

 

 
         BCDA - Retirement Function 

 

On Saturday June 25th the BCDA will host a Celebratory Function in the 

Marian Hall from 2.30pm- 4.30pm to mark the Retirement of  

Matthew Lucey and Con Cottrell. 

 

This is an opportunity to get together and show our appreciation to 

Matthew and Con for their many years of outstanding service 

to our parish community. 

Come early and share in the Celebrations; Presentations;  

Refreshments; Music and Chat etc.  All welcome. 

 

 

  

B aking/Confectionary appreciated.   

Hand in to the Marian Hall on the morning 

between 10.00am -12.00noon or  

Bring in the afternoon. 

 

                  Retirement 

 
Relax and 
Enjoy your time off 
Try something different 
Inspire somebody 
Remember to enjoy the small things 
Explore new places 
Make time for yourself 
Entertain your friends and family 
Nap frequently 
The best has yet to come. 
 
As you go into this 
next phase of your  
life, may you enjoy the  
very best that life has to offer. 

          Ballinhassig Parish 
 Financial Statement for 2021 

 

Receipts: 
Offertory Collection                                           53034 

Donations/Bequests                                            22788 

Shrines Boxes                                                       8314 

Books/Magazines                                                  1100 

Tax Refund                                                          15143 

Graves                                                                    7400 

Other - Grant                                                          1000 

Fundraising                                                             7215 

Total Receipts:                                         115,994 

 

Payments: 
Insurance                                                             10534 

Light/Heat                                                             9208 

Rent/Rates/Service Charges                                  1107 

Wages/Sacristans/Stipends                                 18319 

Phone/Post/Stationery                                           6446 

Church Requisites                                                 2568 

Books/Magazines                                                  2176 

Church Reps/Maint./                                           10551 

Other                                                                        190 

Property Tax                                                           435   

Cleaning                                                                  250 

Fees                                                                       1795 

Bank Interest/Charges                                             520 

Diocesan Contribution                                          7720 

Benevolent Fund                                                   5919      

Special Events                                                         184 

Confirmation                                                         —— 

Donations                                                                200 

Other Reimbursement                                           1515                               

Loan Repayment (principal, interest & fundraising)        28010 

Total Payments                                          107,647 

  

Surplus for the year 2021      8347 

 

Year End Balances:-  

Current Account                        16,147  

Term Deposit Account                     0                                           

 Loan Account                            68,747 

  Killingley Graveyard Cleanup  
Tuesday June 21st at 6.00pm.  Meet in the Car Park.   
Further details contact Ben at 089/4690352. 

BCDA/ Marian Hall Bookings 
Enquiries and bookings regarding the use of the Marian Hall 
contact Barry O’Halloran 087/4129315 or bcdamarian@yahoo.ie. 

as and from June 15th. Wishing Matthew Lucey all the best on his retirement. 

B 
allinhassig Parish 

Finance & Buildings 

Committee sincerely 

thank all those who 

continue to support our parish 

with such generosity and so  

consistently, given the demands 

on people to-day. 

 

In addition to those who contrib-

ute by Weekly Envelope, Standing 

Orders, Direct Debits  & Tax 

Back Scheme we thank and 

acknowledge also those who have 

made donations/bequests. It’s 

amazing how these contributions, 

no matter how small, add up.  

 

Donations for Fundraising were 

greatly appreciated again in 2021 

and the amounts received were 

overwhelming considering we had 

no fundraising events and were in 

lockdown and restricted numbers 

for much of the year.  

 

Sincere thanks also to those who 

contribute by Cheque, Drafts, 

Postal Orders etc. and those who 

call directly or post payments to 

the Parish Office/PAN Centre. 

 

Parishioners can still participate 

in the Tax Back Scheme and sign 

up at any time by contacting 

Mary at the PAN Centre (Parish 

Office) at 021/4885062 where 

confidentiality is assured. 

You can also hand in the weekly 

envelopes and other donations at 

any time to the PAN Centre 

(Parish Office) 021/4885062.  

Second Collection 

Peters Pence on next 

week end Saturday/

Sunday June 25th/26th. 


